
                        CLUBS NEW ZEALAND 2024 NATIONAL CRIBBAGE TOURNAMENT  

                                                 Delegates Annual General Meeting  
Held at Richmond Working Mens Club  
  April 20th 2024  

 
Maurice Nutira (Bones) NZCC  opened meeting at 5.40 pm  
 
Maurice asked for 1 minutes silence for members who have passed away & Anzac day. 
 
Apologies From  Oxford  

Moved:  Tony – Papanui         Seconded : Diane  - Hornby  
 
PRESENT :
Maurice Nutira (Bones) NZCC 
Denice Brown -Richmond 
Ros Wineera - Richmond  
Noeline Panfilow – Richmond 
(Minute taker)  
Tony Smith  - Papanui 
Bev Ockwell – Papanui 
Diane Heath – Hornby 
Steve Stevens – Hornby 

David Taylor – New Brighton  
Cathy Morton-  Cashmere 
Barbara Crump - Cashmere 
Sue Chapman Kaiapoi  
Belinda Skelton - Hokitika  
Yvonne Bancroft – Taradale  
Val Russell – Taradale  
Margaret King – Porirua 
Michael Neilson – Porirua  

Deidre Mills – Porirua  
Leonie Tereloi – Manurewa CC 
Denise Wiki  – Manurewa CC 
Kay Lord – Hamilton 
Bob Lord – Hamilton 
Steve Wastney – Nelson Suburban  
Helen Banks – Nelson Suburban  
Lynn Eves  - Petone 
Sarah Hogg – Petone  

 
 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING: 
Moved: Helen Banks Nelson Suburban   - Seconded: Diane – Hornby  
Carried. 

MATTERS ARISING:  Nil 
 
HOST FOR NEXT YEARS NATIONALS:  
Tony Smith (Papanui) put it to the meeting a suggestion that would correct the imbalance of North / South  competition  
Papanui offered to host 2025 Nationals  
And Porirua 2026  
 
GENERAL BUSINESS: 
 
This is a singles tournament to be played with partners  
Voted to carry on as we did today (1 table with only 2 players) & advise future hosts  
All agreed. 
 
Start of play be conscious of where pegs are placed when moving pegs. 
Pegs are coming out when moving them. 
Announce at start of play to be careful placing pegs. 
 
Belinda – Hokitika  
Incorrect call was discussed & apologised for. 
 
Mike Neilson – Porirua  
Rule 5 Ruling – discussed & clarified. 
 
Bev – Papanui -  Hokitika will clarify with player the ruling that when cards are played they are turned over. 
 
On behalf of Clubs NZ  - Maurice Nutira - Unanimous praise given to Richmond for the organisation of a well-run 
tournament which also had great food & raffles.  
      

Meeting closed 6.00pm 


